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Brother Jim Leonard was enrolled into our Circle at our Presidents’ Half Way Night meeting on Tuesday 22nd October 2024 at Farleigh Golf Club.  This photograph was taken of Jim after the meeting.  I’m standing to his right and on his left are Andrew Sowerby, GBNC President and our Circle’s President, Bernard Nelligan.
Jim joined the Bank of Ireland in 1967.  The first branch of the bank in the UK was opened in Shepherds Bush in 1970 and he subsequently worked in Balham and Croydon where he was manager for 8 years.  He left the Bank of Ireland in 1988 and become self-employed, working in construction supplies and property development.
He married Eileen in 1983 and they have two sons, both married with successful careers. They also have two beautiful granddaughters.
Jim and Eileen have been parishioners at St Gertrude’s for nearly 40 years.
He expressed his pleasure for the warm welcome he had received from Croydon Circle brothers adding that Eileen had already made many friends among the ladies and he was now looking forward to the future as a Catenian brother.
John Fennell
Membership Officer 
30th October 2024 
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